

LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS NEWTON

PO Box 610207 Newton, MA 02461 www.lwvnewton.org 617-383-4598 Email: info@lwvnewton.org

November 12, 2017 Received by CPC staff 14 November 2017.

Alice Ingerson Community Preservation Committee Program Manager Newton City Hall 1000 Commonwealth Avenue Newton, MA 02459

RE: CPC Proposal on Whipple/Beal Fence at Newton Cemetery

Dear Alice:

LWVN has reviewed this proposal and recommends that the Community Preservation Committee support the restoration of this historically significant and unusual fence. We appreciate that this is a more modest use of funds for historic preservation than the CPC has recently been asked to fund, and that descendants of the Whipple/Beal family will also be adding their financial support.

Newton Cemetery already provides public access and historic walks, so the public will be able to see the results of the project. We do recommend more signage from the entrance, not only to recognize the CPC and its financial contribution, but also to direct visitors to the site. The location was difficult to find on our own.

We do want to recommend that other, more durable material be considered for the fence, in particular ductile iron, which has been considered for the Echo Bridge railing.

Sincerely,

Susan Flicop President, LWVN

Susan Fleeop

Board of Directors

President Susan Flicop

Vice Presidents
Lisa Mirabile

Clerk

Theresa Fitzpatrick

Treasurer
Andrea Kozinetz

Allulea Rozillet

Directors

Pia Bertelli Alicia Bowman Bonnie Carter Frieda Dweck Ellen Grody Marcia Johnson Lois Levin Linda Morrison Sharyn Roberts